Dear Fish and Wildlife Colleagues in the [Street Address] Building in [City},
This memorandum is to provide information on actions we are taking in response to Coronavirus COVID-19.  CDFW cares about and is committed to all our valuable employees, and we are taking steps to provide you with a safe working environment.
CDFW has learned of a possible COVID-19 exposure at [Street Address] Building in [City}.  CDFW received notice of a COVID-19 positive employee on [Date Positive Test Result Received].  This email is to notify you that you have been identified as having close contact. 
Please see: (https://www.dir.ca.gov/dosh/coronavirus/Non_Emergency_Regulations/) for “close contact” definition. (If close contact is defined by regulation or order of the CDPH, that definition shall apply.) 
Note: Employees who tested positive within 30 days prior to the exposure do not need to be tested. If symptoms develop, test, and stay home. If test result is positive, follow CDFW positive reporting and return to work procedures. 
The last day of possible exposure in the building was [Date of last possible exposure (i.e. employee in the office September 3-5, use September 5)]. If necessary, please work with your manager/supervisor on telework options.
If you are interested in testing for COVID-19 as a result of this Close Contact Notice, you can receive COVID-19 testing through state run testing sites such as Verily or Optum Serve or via your personal health care provider. 
To obtain testing through Verily or Optum, you must locate a testing site and follow the location specific directions for setting up an appointment. If you test with your personal health care provider, CDFW will reimburse any cost incurred by you through the TEC Process. 
[bookmark: _Hlk93574063][bookmark: _Hlk93573796]During the TEC Process, you must submit your receipt to your supervisor in order to receive reimbursement. Administrative Time Off (ATO) up to two hours will be provided to you, if you elect to receive a COVID-19 test and it is completed during your work hours. To document ATO for this purpose on your timesheet, use the leave code “AT” and indicate “COVID Testing” in the comments section. You should self-monitor for symptoms, (e.g., fever, cough, sore throat, shortness of breath, nausea, vomiting, diarrhea, chills, fatigue, body or muscle aches, headache, congestion/runny nose, new loss of taste or smell), and contact your healthcare provider for guidance and any possible actions should you develop any of these symptoms. 
While we understand you may have questions about the health of coworkers and friends in the office, it is necessary that we protect the health-related information of all employees. As a result, we cannot confirm the health status of any employee or individual or provide further information regarding this potential exposure.
For additional information, you may visit the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention website here and the California Department of Public Health website here for the latest information and advice for the public.  

Thank you again for your hard work, flexibility, and patience.
Sincerely,
Region/Branch TBD
